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CLEAN CROP(R)

2,4-D ESTER 500

HERBICIDE

COMMERCIAL

WARNING      POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:  2,4-D (present as Iso Octyl ester)
470 g/L (isomer specific)

REGISTRATION NO. 10257
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET:  4 L

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  In case of
contact, flush eyes and skin with plenty of water; for eyes get
medical attention.  Remove contaminated clothing and wash before
re-use.

UNITED AGRI PRODUCTS
R.R. #2

Dorchester, Ontario N0L 1G5

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

MIXING DIRECTIONS:  Fill your spray tank half full of water, then
add 2,4-D ESTER 500 at the rates given below, and finally add the
balance of water.  When mixing 2,4-D ESTER 500 with oil, add the
chemical to the oil and THOROUGHLY agitate or shake for several
minutes.

LAWN & TURF WEED CONTROL:  Use 2.4 - 3 L of 2,4-D ESTER 500 per
2000 L of water to cover 1 ha.  If lawns begin to brown, water
heavily.  Use the lower rates under rapid growing conditions, or
on hot dry days, or in a dry climate.  Do not use on newly seeded



lawns, bent grasses, or when there is any danger of drift.  Do
not spray for several days after mowing.

HARDY WEEDS:  such as Morning glory, Thistle, etc. - use at the
rate of 50 mL/10 L of water and spray plants to the point of
run-off.  Treat weeds when actively growing.

WOOD GROWTH OR BRUSH:  Use 100 mL per 10 L of water and spray to
the point of run-off.  Be sure to obtain complete coverage. 
Repeat application if necessary.  Spray when plants are tender
and actively growing, and under 2.5 m in height.

STUMP KILLING:  Use 2,4-D ESTER 500 at the rate of 30 mL-40 mL/L
of water, kerosene, or strained waste oil.  Spray stumps and any
exposed parts of roots thoroughly.  Be sure to obtain complete
coverage.  Apply with a brush or sprayer.  For 2,4-D resistant
species, such as Common blackberry, Hawthorn, Lambkill, Lilac,
Maple, Wild currant, Wild rose - use DIPHENOPROP BK 700.  Refer
to local agricultural authorities.

CEREALS:  Barley, Bye, Wheat (not underseeded to legumes):  Use
2,4-D ESTER 500 at the rate of 0.6 L - 1.2 L with sufficient
water to give complete coverage of 1 ha.  Use higher rates for
more resistant weeds, heavy weed infestations, or under cool
weather conditions.  Spray at the 3-leaf stage of growth.  Do not
spray growth underseeded to legumes unless certain damage to
legumes can be tolerated.

OATS:  Oats are more sensitive to 2,4-D ESTER 500 and great care
should  be taken if this crop has to be sprayed.  Use at the rate
of 0.6 L/1 ha.  Apply when the oats are between the 3-leaf and
flag-leaf stage.  Do not apply after the flag-leaf stage.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Avoid contact with
eyes, skin and clothing.  Harmful if swallowed.  Causes eye
irritation, may cause skin irritation.  Wash well after using. 
Do not apply in the vicinity of desirable susceptible plants.  Do
not use around desirable shrubs or trees or on areas where
run-off may affect plants.  Do not allow spray, spray mist,
visible or invisible vapours, or air containing mist or vapours
to contact susceptible plants.  Do not permit spray, or air
containing spray mist to contact susceptible plants as even
minute quantities may cause damage to plants during both the
growing or dormant period.  Coarse sprays are less likely to
drift.  Applications should be carried out only when there is no
hazard from drift.  For aerial application exercise special care: 



1)  Do not spray in winds exceeding 8 kmph.  2)  Do not spray in
dead calm near sensitive plants.  The "cloud" of suspended
droplets may drift onto sensitive plants when the wind comes up. 
3)  Spray only when the wind is blowing away from a sensitive
crop, shelterbelt or garden.  Do not mix with liquid fertilizers
containing liquid nitrogen.  Do not contaminate any body of
water.  Do not contaminate foods or feeds.  Do not store near
foods, feeds, seeds, fertilizers, insecticides, fungicides,
herbicides or other pesticides other than those containing 2,4-D. 
Wash equipment  thoroughly after use.  Do not use the same
sprayer for other susceptible crops.  Do not re-use empty
container.

FIRST AID:  In case of contact, flush eyes and skin with plenty
of water; for eyes get medical attention.  Remove contaminated
clothing and wash before re-use.  If swallowed, do not induce
vomiting.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  May be absorbed through the skin. 
Contains  a petroleum solvent.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the spray mixture in the tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the clean-up of spills contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling



of this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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